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To: Honorable Mayor and City Council

Through: Brad Corcoran, City Manager

From: Tammy Amos, Engineering Projects Manager
Date: October 16, 2012
Re: Edgewood Road — Roadway Upgrade

Request to Award Contract

The pavement on the north end of Edgewood Road south of Fieldcrest Road has failed
and is in very poor condition. The Gildan Distribution Center has graciously volunteered
to pay 50% of the cost to upgrade the section of Edgewood Road from Fieldcrest Road to
the Gildan truck entrance since they are using this section of road on a daily basis and
would like to see it repaired sooner rather than later. The city will be responsible for the
other 50% of the cost. As each of you is aware, the City Council has already allocated an
additional $524,000 in the current budget for street repairs and resurfacing so the funding
for making these repairs is already in place. The work is scheduled to be completed
during the first part of November.

A contract was let out for bid on September 21, 2012. The bids were received on October
4, 2012 at 2:00 p.m. A total of three (3) responsive bids were received on the project. The
low bidder was Adams Construction Company in the amount of $133,179.10. The date of
availability for the contract is November 3, 2012. Please find attached a copy of the Bid
Tabulation Schedule for the Edgewood Road — Roadway Upgrade for your review.

I am requesting Council’s approval to award the contract to Adams Construction
Company based on their bid amount shown above. Again, the funding for this project is
already in place and will not require the allocation of any additional funds. If you have
any questions, comments or need any additional information prior to the Council meeting
on this matter, please feel free to call me.



